Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please send me:
Details regarding the number of premises used regularly by the council’s Youth Offending Service
The service uses a range of premises across the city and communities in which our children and families reside.  Prior to Lockdown the service held a main front facing presence in the city but utilising a range of premises across local communities including Children centres and youth centres.   The service works directly in families homes, residential settings but ultimately will work where it is most appropriate for the child/young person. A flexible approach works best with our children and young people. During lockdown door steps meetings, garden meetings and a range of virtual platforms were being used. 

Details regarding the number of the council’s Youth Offending Services’ premises which have a static weapons detection system ie. knife arches in place and the name/s of these premises.
None.

Details of any mobile weapons detection systems ie. knife wands used by the council’s Youth Offending Service to search young people for weapons and when this is used.
Not used directly by staff.  The only premises where searches are undertaken are within the court arena by security court staff.

Details available of any serious incidents involving weapons on premises used regularly by the Youth Offending Service or at Youth Offending Service events, including the number of such incidents, between March 2018 and March 2021 and details of how such incidents are recorded. 
None.
Is the council considering introducing weapons detection systems, either static or portable, into premises used regularly by its Youth Offending Service?
Not currently – the service has a range of interventions to support weapon awareness work, first aid session and 1:1 support work for our children and young people.

Please could you attach any policies used by the council’s Youth Offending Service on searching young people aged under 18 for weapons before attending meetings/events on premises used regularly by the Youth Offending Service.
We do not undertake searches, therefore, we do not have procedures in place to do so. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
